
From: Sellwood, Alyssa A - DNR 
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2020 5:12 PM 
To: Jeffrey Howard Danko 
Cc: Kelly, Bridget B - DNR; Neste, David E - DNR; Haag, Christine T - DNR 
Subject: Review of Potable Well Results Using Cycle 11: BRRTS #02-38-580694, 02-38-

581955, and 02-38-583856  
 
Jeff , 
 
As you are aware, on 11/6/2020 the Wisconsin Department of Health Services (DHS) provided the 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) with recommended groundwater standards for 22 
substances (“Cycle 11”).  These recommendations include individual standards for 12 per- and 
polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS), and combined standards for six PFAS.  Information regarding the 
DHS’s Cycle 11 proposed groundwater standards are can be found 
here:  https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/water/gws-cycle11.htm.  If you need any assistance in 
understanding the Cycle 11 recommendations, let us know and we would be happy to coordinate a 
meeting with DHS.   
 
The DNR appreciates JCI/Tyco’s efforts to provide safe drinking water to affected residences.  With that 
in mind, please review the potable well sampling results for PFAS collected to date under BRRTS #02-38-
580694, 02-38-581955, and 02-38-583856 and compare the results to the new Cycle 11 proposed 
groundwater standards.  Following your review, take the following actions for any potable wells not 
currently receiving treatment to remove PFAS: 
 

1. Identify potable wells where PFAS meet or exceed the Cycle 11 proposed groundwater 
standards.  Offer and provide temporary bottled water and point of entry treatment (POET) to 
affected properties. 

2. Identify potable wells where the PFAS parameters included under Cycle 11 were not previously 
analyzed.  Make a plan to resample those wells using the Wisconsin 36 PFAS Analyte List and 
offer and provide temporary bottled water and POET to properties where the potable wells 
results meet or exceed the Cycle 11 proposed groundwater standards. 

 
We understand that JCI/Tyco has initiated some of this work, thank you.  Please respond in writing with 
JCI/Tyco’s schedule and plan to complete these actions, and submit your findings and results as they 
become available. 
 
Thank you, 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Alyssa Sellwood, PE (WI) 
Complex Sites Project Manager – Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
101 S. Webster St., Madison, WI  53703 
Phone/Mobile: 608-622-8606 
Alyssa.Sellwood@wisconsin.gov  
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